

#### **GRETA VALLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL**

2376 Wangaratta Kilfeera Road GRETA SOUTH VICTORIA 3675

PHONE: **03 5766 6344**OSHC: **0473 019 234** 

EMAIL: greta.valley.ps@education.vic.gov.au

WEB: <u>www.gretavalleyps.vic.edu.au</u> PRINCIPAL: Mr Howard Gibson

# NEWSLETTER 26 March 2024

Dates for your Diary						
MAR	Thu	28	End Term 1 (2:30pm dismissal)			
APR	Mon	15	Term 2 commences	Tue	16	Music
	Wed	17	Library	Fri	19	Italian
	16-19 April Grade 3/4/5 Cluster Camp – Outdoor Ed School					
	Apr	22	Art	Apr	23	Music
	Wed	24	Greta Cemetery Grade 3-6	Apr	25	ANZAC Day (No School)
	Fri	26	Italian	Apr	30	Music
MAY	Wed	1	Library	Fri	3	Italian
	Mon	6	Art	Mon	6	School Council
	Tue	7	Music	Fri	10	Italian

Dear Parents,

Can you please note the following:

# Student of the Week

Our congratulations go to the following students who have recently been awarded a Student of the Week Award:

Kara-for her beautiful manners and friendly approach.

Ned - wonderful effort displayed with writing.

Orlando- for his leadership shown and supporting the younger learners.
Archie-M-for his excellent work ethic.



## **Staffing**

It's 99% official now, so I am pleased to announce that effective next term we will be welcoming Mrs Sonia Waters to our team. Sonia comes to us with many years' experience and will be teaching the Grade 3/4/5/6 cohort four days a week (I will make up the 5th). I am very confident that she will make a great addition to our teaching team. Welcome Sonia.

### **Titanic Exhibition**

A great time was had by all last Friday on our trip to Melbourne to see the Titanic Artefacts exhibition. A huge thanks to each of the parents who came and supported on the day.

## Grade 3/4/5 Camp

Our Grade 3/4/5 students will be heading to the Outdoor Education School in the first week of next term (Tuesday to Friday). We will get the students and their gear to the camp on the Tuesday, but we

Thank you

Howard Gibson Principal ask that you pick them up from the camp on the Friday at 12noon.

# ANZAC Day Service

Attached is a flyer regarding our annual ANZAC Day service that will be held on April at the Greta Wednesday 24 Cemetery. The Grade 3/4/5/6 students will be presenting the biography they have written about a soldier buried in the cemetery. This has become an annual event for the community and is an integral students the learning part of biographies.

If you would like to attend can you please let me know. I will bus the students to the cemetery on the day.

# And finally

On behalf of all my staff, I wish each of you and your family a happy and safe Easter break.







